
 

 

Pine Valley Golf Course, in accordance with the Safer at Home Order and subsequent revisions, has drafted the following 

guidelines to ensure Social Distancing Rules are met and to prevent gathering or clustering of people.    Please follow 

Golf Course Guidelines: 

 Tee times are mandatory and must be made over the phone!  Payment must be made when the tee time is 

reserved (Section 4.c.i.3), no walkups 

 One credit card transaction per reservation.  For example, if your tee time is for 4 golfers, we are requesting that the 

person reserving the tee time pays for the entire group 

 Please arrive no earlier than 10 minutes prior to your tee time and call the Pro Shop to check-in 

 Greens fees are non-refundable, rain checks are available (will be maintained by Pro Shop) 

 Reservations will be for either  9 hole or 18 hole rounds, no twilight golf  

 Pace of play expectations for 9 holes is 2 hours and 15 minutes and 18 holes is 4 hours and 30 minutes. 

 Must start on designated 1
st

 tee box 

 Tee times will be spaced 10 minutes apart (Section 4.c.i.5) 

 Pro shop and driving range will remain closed (Section 4.c.i.4 and 4.c.i.7) 

 Please maintain social distancing requirements throughout the course 

 To prevent clustering of people, please do not approach the next tee box until it is available 

Golf Cart Rentals: 

 Beginning Wednesday, April 30 at 8:00 AM golfers may rent golf carts and push carts, reservation required and 

payment must be made at the time of the reservation 

 The golf cart is limited to a single rider, unless both riders reside in the same household 

 Golf carts will be lined up in the parking lot, facing the clubhouse, with keys in the ignition 

 After your round, please park the golf cart in the golf cart parking area, which is between the parking lot and the 

driving range (do not return the cart from where you had taken the cart from) 

 If possible, please dispose of any garbage in the bins by the golf cart parking area 

 Please drop off keys in a basket next to the Pro Shop 

 Carts will be sanitized after each use 

Food & Beverage: 

 Effective Wednesday, April 30, food & beverage may be purchased from the bar or the beverage cart, for 

consumption on the golf course only (it cannot be consumed inside or outside, such as on the patio or deck) 

 Please enter the bar through the south door, and only enter the bar for the purpose of ordering, pick up, and / or 

payment  

 If purchasing from the beverage cart person, please place your order and allow them to serve you your purchase.  

Please do not “help yourself” or go into the cooler to grab your beverage 

 Wisconsin prohibits individuals from bringing alcoholic beverages for consumption onto a golf course, this will be 

strictly enforced and failure to comply could result in the loss of your golfing privileges  

Golf Course Setup: 

 Golf course will have tee markers, but not bunker rakes, ball washers, garbage containers, or benches 

 Scorecards and pencils will not be available 

 Holes on the course will have PVC piping in the cup so the golf ball does not fall to the bottom of the cup 

 Please do not touch the flagstick or the cup 

 Bathroom facilities will be available 


